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SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 2020 
The School Council elections are open for nominations as of Friday 7 February.  There are 6 Parent, 1 
Student and 2 DET vacancies to be filled.  Included in this newsletter is a School Council Elections – 
Information for Parents factsheet and a Notice of Election and Call for Nominations schedule.  Nomination 
forms are available from both General Offices and close at 4:00pm on Friday 14 February 2020. 

  

STANDING COMMITTEES 
If you are unable to commit to School Council but would still like to contribute to the College’s future direction, 
please consider joining one of the School Council’s sub committees.  Members meet twice a term on a 
Tuesday night and all recommendations made by the committees are taken to School Council.  Being a 
member of a committee also enables greater understanding of how the school operates and how decisions 
are made.  

The sub committees are: Education 
    Student Engagement & Well Being and Community 
    Resources 
    Finance 
  
It is vitally important that we have parent input.  If you are interested in joining one of the committees or have 
any questions, please contact Joanne Armarego on 9407 9700 or armarego.joanne.r@edumail.vic.gov.au.  
  

EVERY DAY COUNTS! 
It is important that parents advise the school for any absence.   It is also important that parents contact the 
school if their child will be absent from school for 5 or more days, so catch up work can be arranged. 
 
Refer to the tables below for Approved and Unapproved reasons for absence. 
 

 
 

CORONAVIRUS UPDATE 
The College has been keeping families up to date via email with the latest advice from the Department of 
Health and Human Services (DHHS).   The last update received from DHHS was on 3 February and an email 
was subsequently sent out to parents.    
 
It is important we have your correct details so we can keep you up to date with important information.  If you 
are not receiving emails – can you, please contact the office and advise your correct email address.  

APPROVED REASONS FOR ABSENCE   UNAPPROVED REASONS FOR ABSENCE 

Illness   Driving lessons 

Funeral   Personal issues (without further explanation) 

Job interview   Family commitments 

Medical / dental appointments 
(which cannot be arranged out of class time) 

  Car or bike breakdowns 

Court appointments   Sleeping in or missing the bus 

Court counselling   
SAC / SAT preparation or completion of work due 

in other subjects 

College / State / National representation in sport   
Part time work commitments or Centrelink 

appointments 

Licence testing (P Plate’s Only)   Supporting upset friends or timetable mix ups 

mailto:armarego.joanne.r@edumail.vic.gov.au
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OUR PARTNERSHIP WITH YOU TO SUPPORT STUDENTS ACHIEVING THEIR BEST  

A reminder that it is Parent Teacher Interviews on Wednesday 19
th
 February.  The parent portal will be open for 

bookings from 9:00am Thursday 13 February to 11:59pm Tuesday 18 February.    

We are keen to build and maintain positive relationships with the parents of our students, as parents are important 
partners in ensuring the best educational outcomes.  We invite you to a conference with teachers and encourage 
you to share your thoughts on your child’s strengths and weaknesses.  It is important that you talk to your child 
before the interview and find out any specific concerns that might exist.  It is important that students also attend 
the interviews.  We look forward to meeting with you. 
 
Here are some tips on making the most of the interviews.   
 

What can you expect? 
A two-way conversation. Just as you want to learn about your child ’s progress at school, we want to hear 

from you about how you think your child is doing. When teachers know about children’s talents, interests, 
needs and dreams, they are better able to help their learning. 

Emphasis on learning. The focus of the conference is your child ’s learning. We want to discuss how well your 
child is doing and what we can do to support even better learning. Come prepared with any questions you 
would like to ask the teacher. 

Opportunities and challenges. Teachers will always try to give you positive feedback about your child and 
areas for improvement. You will know your child’s strengths and areas of difficulty. Together, you and the 
teacher can explore ways to help your child with challenges. 

What will be talked about? 
Progress. How is your child coping? Is your child performing at the expected age and grade level? What 

are your child’s strengths? Where are the areas for improvement? 

Your thoughts. Let the teacher know how you feel about your child ’s progress and abilities. Tell the teacher 
about anything you think needs extra attention. 

Learning at home. Ask what you can do at home to help your child learn.  

Follow-up. Talk with your child about the conference. Share with your child what you have learned. Show 

how you will be helping with learning at home. Pass on praise. Ask for your child’s views on how learning can be 

improved. 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any queries.  Parents focused on their children’s education also 
make a huge difference in a student’s achievement. 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 2020 
To be able to view the images of your child and order 
photos, you will need to register online. 
 
1.) Go to https://order.arphotos.com.au 
2.) Enter the 2020 image code for your child  
    (from their personalized flyer) 
3.) Fill in your email and mobile details 
 
That’s it! You’ll be notified by email/SMS when images 
are ready to view and purchase. 
 
In the webshop you can view photos and customize 
your photo package; Choose ANY layout, ANY image plus purchase digital image downloads. 
 
Even if you registered last year, you still need to register again this year to link your child’s images for the current 
year with your details. 
 

To be notified when images are ready to view – Register Online Now.  

https://order.arphotos.com.au
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT STUDENT HEALTH 

If a student is unwell every attempt will be made to contact parents, guardians or emergency contacts.  In the event of serious injury or 
illness where a nominated person cannot be contacted, a decision will be made in the best interest of the student. 

This is why it is vitally important that student records are maintained with medical conditions, allergies and special requests. If your 
child requires medication at school this should be monitored through sickbay. 

IMMUNISATION DATES - MIDDLE YEARS CAMPUS: 

Thursday 26 March                 Yr 7 Girls & Boys (HPV1) and Boostrix 
Wednesday 21 October Yr 7 Girls & Boys (HPV2) 

By now, all Year 7 students will have received their immunisation cards, if the card has not been returned please do so as soon as 
possible.  Spare cards are available from the General Office. 

IMMUNISATION DATES - SENIOR CAMPUS: 

Wednesday 17 June     Yr 10 Girls & Boys Meningococcal 

As yet immunisation cards for Year 10 students have not been issued. 

All cards must be returned signed even if the student is not being vaccinated. 

In 2015 the Public Health and Wellbeing Regulations 2009 were amended to authorise schools to release parent and student 
information to local councils so that councils can follow up with parents after the consent forms have been distributed.  This means that 
we will provide the local council with your contact details and a local council representative may contact you with vaccine program 
information.  If you do not wish for your details to be provided to your local council, please advise the Principal in writing as soon as 
possible.  Alternatively you can contact the officer responsible for the vaccine program at Whittlesea Council in the event that you have 
queries about your contact details.  

ANAPHYLAXIS 

Anaphylaxis (a severe, rapidly progressive allergic reaction that is potentially life threatening) affects a number of students at the 
College. 

If you have a child with this condition and have not alerted the College it is imperative you do so immediately. 

Parents who have received forms to be filled out can you please return them so we can update our records. 

One of the most common allergens are nuts and eggs and we ask that parents make their children aware of this condition, and to be 
careful when sharing food with other students. 

If you have any concerns or queries regarding this condition please don’t hesitate to contact the College. 

ASTHMA 

Asthma affects approximately one-fifth of our student population.  These students are encouraged to use their medication accordingly 
under the family doctor’s instruction, i.e. before sport if needed and students should have access to this medication at all times.  
Ventolin inhalers and spacers can be obtained at various locations around the school. 

On Thursday 28 March the Athletics Carnival will be taking place.  Students should wear appropriate clothing, a hat and apply 
sunscreen regularly to avoid the pain and danger of sunburn.   

The PE curriculum offers a wide variety of sports and students are expected to participate.  In the interest of dental safety a 
mouthguard should be worn when involved in sporting activities.  

HEAD LICE 

While children are at school many families will have contact with head lice.  Head lice are small wingless, blood-sucking insects.  Their 
colour varies from whitish-brown to reddish-brown.  Head lice only survive on humans.  If isolated from the head, they will die very 
quickly usually within 24 hours. 

People get head lice from direct hair to hair contact with another person who had head lice.  This can happen when people play, 
cuddle or work closely together.  Head lice do not have wings or jumping legs so they cannot fly or jump from head to head.  They can 
only crawl.  Many lice do not cause an itch so you have to look carefully to find them; it is a good idea to check your child 's hair 
periodically. 

Treatment 

A lotion can be used to treat head lice.  This can be purchased at a Pharmacy.  Another method is by using conditioner.  According to 
the Health (Infectious Diseases) Regulations 2001, children with head lice can be readmitted to school after treatment has 
commenced. 

The following website offers resources and further information:  http://www.health.vic.gov.au/headlice . 

INFECTIOUS DISEASES 

If your child has been diagnosed with an Infectious Disease (e.g. measles, chicken pox, etc) please ensure they have a clearance from 
the doctor before returning to school. 

If you have any concerns regarding your child’s health or safety don’t hesitate to call Cathy Cranfield on 9407 9700 between 8:30am 
and 3:00pm. 

Cathy Cranfield First Aid Attendent 

http://www.health.vic.gov.au/headlice
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SENIOR CAMPUS PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
It is with great enthusiasm that I am writing the first Senior Campus Report for 2020. I feel privileged to be the Senior Campus 
Principal and I aim to do everything that I can to make Mill Park Secondary College a great place of learning where all students 
feel that they belong and succeed. 
 
I have been very impressed with the respect shown by the students and the professionalism of the staff. Students at this school 
have the opportunity to create great futures for themselves if they set aspirational goals and apply their energy to their studies 
during their final secondary school years. 
 
 

ASSEMBLY  
 
This year we had the first whole campus assembly at the Senior Campus.  

This was professionally run by our School Captains and Vice Captains, Felix 
Werner, Tharshika Srikamalanathan, Nathan Begg and Nicoletta Drakopoulos. 

Students all received the same message concerning the importance of attending 
school every day and using class time effectively. As well as this, being part of the 
school community means being in uniform, on time to class and remembering to 

leave mobile phones in lockers. 

The students were also entertained by a solo performance from Damian Pungor 
singing “Blame It On Me”. This was followed by a band consisting of Felix Werner 
on drums, Henry Werner on bass, Kerry Yang on guitar and Claudia Addamo on vocals singing “Still Into You”. There are 
obviously some very talented students at this school. 
 
It’s been a great first week and students should now be organised to focus on their studies. 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

School photos were held today for Senior Campus students and there is a catch-up day on  Wednesday 12th February for any 
students that were away.  

 

VCE INFORMATION NIGHT AND PARENT STUDY SKILLS WORKSHOP 

On Monday 24th February we will be holding a VCE information session at the Senior Campus from 6:00pm to 6:45pm followed 
at 7:00pm by a parent study skills workshop. The VCE information session is open to any parents and students who want to 
find out more about VCE subjects and requirements. The parent study skills workshop is aimed specifically at the parents of 

current Year 10-12 students and is run by an organisation called Elevate. 

 

YEAR 10 ELEVATE 

Year 10 students all have the opportunity to participate in a study skills program run by a company called Elevate. Students in 

10A to 10E will have already attended their session on Wednesday 5th February and the remaining Year 10 students who are in 
10F to 10J will have their session on Wednesday 26th February. These are very important sessions and all Year 10 students 
are expected to attend as they outline strategies to maximise learning and prepare for exams. 

 

 

Richard Dungey 
Senior Campus Principal 
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LIKE US at https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/  
 
This screenshot shows you where to find SEE FIRST 
when you are liking the page. 
 

INSTRUCTIONS 
1. ‘Like’ Mill Park Secondary College. 
2. To the right of the ‘Like’ button you will see 
‘Following’ with a drop down arrow. 
3. Please select ‘See First in Newsfeed’ 
and ‘Notifications On (Events)’. 

Homework Club is held in both campus libraries each week after school (Senior Campus- Thursday, 
Middle Years Campus- Wednesday). Teachers are on hand to assist students and afternoon tea (fruit, 
toast, cake, cordial) is served at 3:30pm. All students are welcome to attend. 
 
Ms Bronwen Quayle  
Senior Campus Librarian  

Outbox Catering are the new suppliers for the Canteen at 
both Middle Years Campus and Senior Campus.  

Outbox Catering offer a high standard of food and an excellent 
menu with quality ingredients. They cater to suit all backgrounds, 
religions or dietary needs at accessible prices.  

Please support the Mill Park Secondary College Canteen by 
checking them out at recess and lunch! 

*New menu will be available soon.  

 

https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/
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NEWS FROM THE SCIENCE LAB 

As a Science Laboratory Technician at Mill Park Secondary College I am proud to introduce one of the most 
extremely equipped and organised Laboratories in this region. 
 
I can’t wait to visit eager students in the Science Lab and share my experience and knowledge with them during their 
practical activities. 
 
Our laboratory is well equipped with high technology instruments included but not limited to: 
Ammeters, Animals and Plants cell, Atomic models, Autoclave, Biological specimens, Calorimeters, Data Loggers, 
Digital Colorimeters, Digital Electronic Balances, Digital PH Meter, Hot Water Bath,  Incubators, Oven, Portable fume 
cupboard, Scientific Microscopes, Variety of different laboratory glass wear, Ultrasound Motion Detector, Van De 
Graff, Electric Motors, Light Boxes, Galvanometers,  Electro Thermal, Hoffman Voltmeter, Hotplates, Infrared 
Thermometer…. 
 
Students will experience scientific practicals in a fun but safe environment as the lab is equipped with safety 
materials including eyewash stations, fire extinguishers, spill kits, and a complete set of PPE (Personal Protective 
Equipment) for each individual student. 
 
I wish you a very exiting year ahead and looking forward to see our Scientists soon. 

Ms Mobasser 

Senior Campus Science Lab Technician  

“Without Laboratories men of science are soldiers without arms.” 
                                                                                                                                              Louis Pasteur 
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